
West Northumberland Girls’ Hockey Association 
Executive Meeting – Minutes 

Cobourg Community Centre 

 

Date: Tuesday, January 15, 2019 @ 7 pm 

 

*Note – the December 11, 2017, meeting was cancelled due to lack of quorum.   

 

Present: Jason Dalby, Ian Koellner, Sandi MacDonald-Wangen, Scott MacDonald, Tom Cole, 

Ron Samis, Ryan Smith, Shawn (Toad) Davis, Lyndon Watt, Christine Firth, Ken Pedersen, 

Steve Kniff, Elisha Young, Sarah LeBlanc, Shannon Sheehy, Jennifer Ashley, Erin McGee 

 

Regrets: Darren Mackey  

  

ACTIONS CARRIED OVER:    

 

Action – Ian will network with the Nighthawks and Cougars re: the potential of running 50/50 

draws at Cougar games. 

 

Action - Toad will look into the Quest for Gold program, which reimburses coaches for getting 

qualifications. 

 

Action - Jen, Sarah, Erin, and Lynn Marie are willing to be on a committee and spearhead an 

anti-bullying/alcohol/drug/cyber etiquette/etc initiative, hopefully with Sean’s (or Christine’s) 

involvement.  

 

Action – Jen will check in previous Minutes to see if we had decided to eliminate 3-year term 

sponsorships. 

 

Action – Jen will research the OWHA POI policy & report back at the next meeting. 

 

MINUTES                        Moved by: Lyndon   

                            Seconded by: Elisha     Carried    

 

Approval of minutes from November 13, 2018. 

    

TREASURER’S REPORT     Moved by:  Ken   

By Ian                             Seconded by: Jason     Carried    

 

See Appendix A for Financial Report. 

All of the bills for all of the teams went out yesterday. They have until the end of January to pay. 

We should have about $115000 in the bank after this. Our ice costs are down this year. The 

tourney made over $10000 this year. We’ll be in good financial health at the end of the season. 

 

 

 



REGISTRAR’S REPORT         

By Jason                            

  

Nothing new to report. 

    

TOURNAMENT REPORT          
By  Sarah                                     

  

Nothing new to report. We got the sanction refund for the last 2 years. 

 

FUNDRAISING REPORT                

By Shannon      

 

Nothing new to report. 

     

EQUIPMENT REPORT              

By Scott                              

 

Nothing new to report. 

   

JUNIOR HOUSELEAGUE REPORT                      

By Elisha        

                        

Nothing new to report. 

   

LADIES HOUSELEAGUE REPORT Moved by: Ian 

By Sandi                                                       Seconded by:  Shannon  Carried  

 

From Dec. meeting (that was cancelled) 

-since our last meeting, we have had 2 refund requests, 2 due to injury, one due to family 

obligations. They have met policy criteria for a refund. 

-just received a request for a possible refund from a player having surgery in January. Told her 

she isn't eligible and in reality, our season is almost done. Did say I would bring it up, but 

according to policy, the answer is no. 

 

There is still one person with outstanding payments. A new player registered last week.  

 

FOR NEW BUISNESS: LOOKING TO NEXT YEAR - Players would like an extended season. 

It seems not available to us in the spring. My question is…Thanksgiving and Family Day 

Monday we currently do not schedule games. Is this a league decision OR is it because the town 

employees have a holiday?  

 

 

 

 

 



DEVELOPMENT REPORT  Moved by: Jen         

By Shawn                                  Seconded by: Lyndon               Carried 

     

To date, we have 33 registrations for First Shift. Many out of town kids have signed up. People 

are still signing up for it. Jen made a motion that we give a $100 registration discount to any 

player who registers for next season with the Wild, who participated in the First Shift Program 

(with Nighthawks or Wild). 2nd –Steve Carried 

Action – Toad will ask to see if priority can be given for registration for local kids, in the future.   

 

Sheldon Calbery’s last day for goalie development was tonight. 

Trudy is still running development sessions. 

 

Ian asked if Hockey Canada was to pay for the ice for the PD Program in Sept. Action – Toad 

will find out if Hockey Canada was to pay for the ice for the PD Program in Sept. and let Ian 

know. 

 

ICE SCHEDULER REPORT                     Moved by: Tom 

By Darren via email     Seconded by:   Scott              Carried  

 

 - I will be sending out the ice times this week to all teams for Feb and March, managers can use 

these times for payoffs and playdowns.  It’s basically the same as what you have now, only slight 

variations and there is no ice in Memorial in March.  I am waiting confirmation but we should be 

able to give back ice when playoffs start just the same as last year. 

 

- Tryouts are scheduled to start on April 22nd, the day after the Brampton tournament.  This is 

the first day that permission to skate forms are good.  Under the new management at the CCC, I 

had to submit our request for ice at the beginning of this month.  I didn't get to ask for specific 

days, just how many teams we had and roughly how many hours we needed.  Then they assigned 

ice to all renters based on what everyone requested.  They then came back with 8 nights that we 

could hold tryouts, it wasn't acceptable, to late in April start date.  I asked them to review what 

they had allotted explained why it wasn't good for us and now we have a little more time and on 

various days, I still have to review it as it just came at 2:00pm today.  Now we need to decided 

how many teams we are going to run, and are we holding tryouts for all teams in the spring. 

 

Projected teams for 2019-2020: 

 

Midget AA  4 tryouts 

Midget 2  4 tryouts 

Midget 3 2 tryouts 

Bantam 1 4 tryouts 

Bantam 2  4 tryouts 

Peewee  4 tryouts 

Atom  4 tryouts 

Novice  3 tryouts  

 

 



SPONSORSHIP REPORT           

By Lyndon                                 

 

Nothing new to report. 

   

REFEREE IN CHIEF                

By Tom                                                       

 

Nothing new to report. 

  

LOWER LAKES REPORT                     Moved by: Sandi 

By Steve                                                       Seconded by:  Erin                  Carried   

 

Steve forwards all emails on to coaches. 

 

Call for coaches was discussed. The concerns in Claudia’s letters were discussed (See Appendix 

C). Steve suggested we post now for all top teams. Last year the call for coaches happened on 

January 14, due the end of January. We will advertise for top team coaches. All resumes to be 

sent to Steve.  

 

Action – Jen will make a motion for the AGM Re: earlier call for coaches for Midget AA. 

 

Lower Lakes playoff brackets are posted. 

 

OWHA REPORT                 
By Ken                                              

 

Nothing new to report.  

 

COMMUNICATIONS OFFICER REPORT                      

By Ryan         

 

 

NEW BUSINESS:    

 

1. Jen – The following have submitted their names to volunteers for First Shift: Hope 

Giroux, Jon Samis, Kristen Ryan, Sarah Carter, and Derek Sawyer. Sarah & Kristen 

have a lot of experience and all the women would be great role models, as would Jon. 

All have sound connections to the Wild except Derek, who has 2 pre-school aged 

children. Suggestion: hire Jaclyn Diminie to run the program. She has run it for the 

Nighthawks and does an amazing job. Also, we have a local couple who would like to 

pay for a child’s registration if there is a family in need.  

2. Action  - Jen touch base with Stacy Toste from Rebound regarding child in need. 

3. Jen – POI Update- Not done. Action for next meeting. 

4. Jen – Call for coaches (see Appendix B for letter of concern) 

5. Ryan– Esso Fun Day - https://www.hockeycanada.ca/en-ca/hockey-

https://www.hockeycanada.ca/en-ca/hockey-programs/female/esso-fun-days


programs/female/esso-fun-days   It can be a 6 week event or a 1 day event. Hockey 

Canada will provide subsidies. Ryan thinks it would be a good compliment to the 

First Shift Program. Ian said there is a PD Day on April 5. 

6. Sandi - DALEWOOD GOLF OPPORTUNITY: The Pros at Dalewood are working 

on a free lesson opportunity for WNGHA team players, ages 11-17. At this time I 

don't have the final details, but have spoken to the head pro. Their idea is to offer free 

instruction to teams of the WILD in the spring. At this time, we can offer it to our 

teams. 

7. Midget A Petition (See Appendix C) – The Midget A team would like their banner 

and medal displayed in the Wild’s window.  

A discussion took place and coaches from other teams in the room said they had 

banners & it was decided that it’s not feasible to display them all in the Wild window.  

Lyndon made a motion to deny the request. Toad 2nd it. Carried. One suggestion was 

to set up a display with trophies, medals, etc. in the Wild window, from winning 

teams. Banners are too big for the space but these smaller items could be 

accommodated. Other suggestions included (1) to use a stand to display the banner 

before home games or (2) take a team picture with the banner and it can be displayed 

on the TV in the Wild window. It can also be posted on the WNGHA website and 

Facebook pages. 

8. Toad will be organizing the banquet this year and is trying for a date between 

provincials and tryouts.  

   

ADJOURNMENT                      Moved by: Christine      

Seconded by:  Toad       Carried    

    

Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 12 , at 7 pm (CCC)    

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.hockeycanada.ca/en-ca/hockey-programs/female/esso-fun-days


APPENDIX A    Financial Report 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  



APPENDIX B    Letters from Claudia Brown re: Call for Coaches 

 

Letter to executive re: call for coaches 
 

 

 
Jan. 9/18: 

https://bellevillebearcats.ca/
http://bwha.ca/
https://dwgha.com/
http://www.etobicokedolphins.ca/
http://smgha.com/
https://www.northyorkstorm.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



APPENDIX C Midget A Petition 

 

 


